	[image: image1.jpg]SOOUTHINGTON

g lr
G i




	SGSL Board of Directors Meeting

	
	PANTHORN PARK MEETING ROOM

	
	October 12, 2010 @ 7:00 PM



 DOCVARIABLE "compname" \* MERGEFORMAT  DOCVARIABLE "Issuedate" \* MERGEFORMAT ATTENDENCE
	Members Present (14):
	Members Absent (23)
	Guests (1):  

	Arduini, Bob (Vice President)
Beaupre, Ed

Gendreau, Paul (Field Main Mgr)
Greco. Vinny (Vice President)
Marotto, Donna (Equipment Mgr)
Olsen, Dean

Parks, Ralph (Equipment Mgr)
Rick Mirando

Sarantides, Jim (President)
St. Amand, Eric (Secretary)
Wadolowski Richard

White, Bruce

White, Michelle (Treasury)
Zesut, Bill
	Babon, Chris

Baroni, George

Biedler, John

Cichon, Tom

Conte, Joel

Csuka, Brian

D'Andrea, Mike

Falk, Paul

Ferrante, Jim

Girouard, Dave

Izzo, Robyn

Izzo, Vinny

Lindsay, Jim

Macala, Paul

Parks, Linda

Paterson, John

Riccardi, TJ

Sarantides, Amy

St. Amand, Nicole

Vitale Mickie

Vitale, Steve

Zazzaro, John

Zesut, Janet
	 Przybylski, ,Bruno


CALL TO ORDER

President Jim Sarantides (JS) called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and welcomed all Board members and guests.  
SECRETARY’S REPORT

Secretary Eric St.Amand (ES) conducted a silent roll call.  There were fourteen (14) members present including eight (8) officers and one (1) guest.
The August 2010 minutes were approved and accepted.  Motion: Bill Zesut; Second: Rich Wadolowski
TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer Michelle White (MW) provided the 2010 financial report.  The treasurer’s report was approved and accepted.  Motion: Ralph Parks; Second: Rich Wadolowski
JS discussed the change on how the League will be donating to the Lightning program.  He stated that instead of the League donating $500 to each Lightning team, the League offered a discount on Fall Ball registration instead.

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Vice President Bob Arduini (BA) talked about getting refunded by the town for the repairs done on the pavilion.  BA spoke with Bill Masci from Park & Rec and Mr. Masci suggested that the League should submit a letter with the invoice for the repairs to the pavilion.  Mr Masci stated that the all the buildings at the park are under town maintenance as well the fact that the repairs went above and beyond general up keeping.  It was also suggested that the League look into whether the maintenance shed (aka Coke shed) would also be covered.  The reimbursement for these repairs would be targeted for the next fiscal year by the town.
Vice President Vinny Greco (VG) spoke with Jen Hapanowicz from USA Elite Training about requesting dates for the following clinics for next season.  

SGSL Summer Clinic to be held August 15th – 19th


Motion to Accept: Rick Mirando, Second: Bill Zesut


SGSL Winter Clinic (Hitting/Pitching/Catching) to be held January 22nd – End of March

SGSL Coaches Clinic to be held either March 21st or March 24th
JS asked for Board approval to supplement $20 per SGSL player to attend the Winter Clinic.  He stated that the Winter Clinic has been good for the health of the league.  Motion: Ed Beaupre; Second: Bruce White

VG will send an email to all the coaches once the clinic dates are finalized.

FIELD MAINTENCE REPORT
Field Maintenance Manager Paul Gendreau stated that the pavilion work is completed and the League is just waiting for the CO by the town.  
Fall Clean Up is currently scheduled for the second weekend on November.  PG to follow up on making sure the water is not shut off before November 15th.

JS mentioned that the motor for the Sand Pro is in and is scheduled to be installed after Fall Ball is finished.

PLAYER AGENT REPORT

JS mentioned that he received last year’s High School roster from Player Agent Nicole St.Amand and would follow up with Paul Macala as a follow to last month’s meeting request.
EQUIPMENT/SAFETY REPORT

Equipment Manager Donna Marotto (DM) reported that one (1) equipment bag still needs to be collected.  DM also stated she and Ralph Parks (RP) will be putting bags together soon for next season. 
JS suggested that the League look into to talking directly to suppliers to obtain equipment in order to get lower cost prices.
RP spoke about the upcoming World Softball Convention that will be held at Mohegan Sun on January 22nd.  RP mention that they usually have pretty good deals on equipment as wells as workshops targeted mainly for higher level coaches.  

OLD BUSINESS UPDATES

Fall Ball Update
Ed Beaupre mentioned all twenty-nine (29) teams playing Fall Ball are all paid in full.  He also mentioned that concession stand revenue is down compared to previous years.
NEW BUSINESS

Executive Board Membership
JS reports – There are four (4) current executive member terms expiring next month.  These include Vice President, Treasurer, Field Maintenance & Equipment Manager.
Concession Stand

JS reports – The League needs to think of ideas on how to manage the concession stand in the future.  Currently, the concession stand generates enough revenue to reduce registration by $50 per player.
BOARD ELECTIONS

No new members were approved.

ADJOURN MEETING

Motion to adjourn and accepted at 7:55 PM.  The next meeting is scheduled for November9th at 7:00 pm at the Panthorn Park Meeting Room.
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